Select Board Meeting Minutes    November 22, 2021    Zoom Teleconference
     5:30 pm
Call to Order: Bob Manners called the meeting to order at 5:36 pm. Others present: Selectboard member Margaret Payne and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz. Selectboard member Andrew Baker was absent.
Acceptance of Meeting Minutes: A motion was put forth by Bob to approve the minutes of November 8. This was seconded by Margaret. Roll call vote: Bob – yes; Margaret – yes. Motion passed 2-0-0.
Department Liaison Reports:
Senior Center – Director Amanda Joao has requested that she be allowed to work from home on Fridays. The Center is closed that day. That arrangement will be tried out for a few weeks to see how it’s working.
Highway Department – The department has received a compliment, via a Letter to the Editor, for its excellent work during the repaving of Frank Williams Road. The crew is getting ready for the winter plowing season.
Appointments: None
Old Business:
Senior Center Expansion – Representatives from Selectboards of the three member towns have started weekly meetings to make requested changes to the proposed district document.
New Business:
Mass Division of Local Services RE: Free Cash Certification – The town has been notified that Free Cash for FY’22 has been certified at $348,364. Bob’s reaction to the news was, “fantastic.”
Fred Redeker RE: Request to Use Cowell Gymnasium for Youth Basketball ​– The request was similar to the one from the Academy at Charlemont, which was approved at the previous meeting. In this case the use would be by small groups of children from grades 2 through 6, who would be supervised at all times, and who would follow DESE Covid protocols. Fred said each age group would use the gym for two hours per week, with possibly a dozen children at most in each age group. A motion was made by Bob to allow Fred Redeker to use Cowell Gym for youth basketball, provided that town and DESE Covid protocols are followed. This was seconded by Margaret. Roll call vote: Bob – yes; Margaret – yes. Motion passed 2-0-0.
The Salvation Army RE: Red Kettle Campaign – Permission has been asked by the Salvation Army to hold their annual Red Kettle campaign in front of the Keystone Market on dates provided in a letter to the Board. Permission has already been granted by the owner of the market. A motion was put forth by Margaret to approve the schedule provided by the Salvation Army to hold their Red Kettle Campaign in front of Keystone Market. This was seconded by Bob. Roll call vote: Bob – yes; Margaret – yes. Motion passed 2-0-0.
Dan Churchill RE: Transfer Station Attendant “Spare” Position – Terry has been looking for someone to fill in at the transfer station and Dan has come forward expressing an interest in helping out. He will take OSHA training. Bob knows Dan and said he would be good in the position. A motion was made by Margaret to accept the offer of Dan Churchill to serve as a periodic, as-needed, transfer station attendant. This was seconded by Bob. Roll call vote: Bob – yes; Margaret – yes. Motion passed 2-0-0.

FY’23 Budget Directives – Terry recommended that, as in recent years, departments submit budgets based on actual spending and meet with the Selectboard and Finance Committee if budgets change. Margaret mentioned that some towns seem to already be discussing budgets. Bob thought that was because some other towns are more financially constrained than Shelburne. As usual, budget meetings will be held during January, February and March. The budget will wrap up in April in preparation for the May Annual Town Meeting. Capital and Operating budgets will be due at the same time.
Emergency Management Director RE: Use of Small Office in Municipal Building – EMD Tom Williams has requested the use of the small office in the Municipal Building to use while he is engaged in grant writing and other town-related activities. Margaret questioned whether other town boards and committees might also want to use that space. A separate, larger, room is already being used for meeting space. Terry will consult with Tom and Police Chief Greg Bardwell about the amount of time Tom plans to use the room.
Any Other Business
Next Meeting – The next Board meeting will be held on December 6, at 5:30 pm.
Correspondence: None
Public Comment:  None
Adjournment: At 5:55 pm a motion was made by Margaret to adjourn the meeting. This was seconded by Bob. Roll call vote: Bob – yes; Margaret – yes. Motion passed 2-0-0.

Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Recording Secretary
